## METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES July 12, 2007

Present: M. Cronberg, L. Donahue, E. O'Connell, P. Stark, D. Walker, J. Weaver, S. White

- P. Stark present from the Elk's Lodge. The Elk's provides drug awareness on a national scale and they would like to assist the MTF. Reviewed a poster that was created in regards to candy meth which will be distributed.
- J. Weaver and S. White with the Message Theater attended the Juvenile Concerns Conference. They report that there were not many in attendance but those present showed interest.
- L. Donahue explains the Eagle Scout Project that her son is working on with the intention of it being a fundraiser for the MTF. WASA has provided the community center free of charge for a concert that will host several bands on September 15th.
- After further consideration of a grant, J. Weaver did not feel that the MTF meet the grant's criteria. P. Stark reports that there are grant opportunities through the Elk's that we may be able to access in the future.
- Discussed ideas and goals for the upcoming year. Agreed that further treatment opportunities, or an improvement to their access, were required. **D. Walker will follow-up with treatment contacts.**
- D. Walker reports that the website has been updated to include treatment opportunities.
- S. White provides the WASA report. The summer program is very active. There have been daily activities except for July 4<sup>th</sup>. Drug testing will start this school year. WASA is planning fall activities and considering alternatives to the Halloween Carnival as the community center will be under construction.
- J. Weaver reports that the 4<sup>th</sup> of July firework activities unfortunately needed to be cancelled due to weather but are rescheduled for the 27<sup>th</sup> of July.
- D. Walker reports that M. Lucke has created PSAs for Candy Meth and K. Wiseman has sent posters to the Governor's office.
- The next meeting will be **August 9th** at 12 noon at the WPD.